
December 23, 2024 

Dear City of New York Employee, 

I am pleased to share that Memorial Sloan Kettering (MSK) and Anthem Blue 

Cross and Blue Shield (Anthem) have successfully concluded contract negotiations 

as of December 23, 2024. As a result, MSK will remain part of the Anthem network 

for the GHI/CBP plan in 2025 and beyond, ensuring no disruption to your care. 

Active employees enrolled in the HIP HMO plan, as well as retirees covered 

under Senior Care and the HIP VIP plan, will also continue to have full access to 

MSK through their respective plans. 

As noted in my September letter, contract renewals between insurers and 

healthcare providers are a standard and routine part of the health insurance process. 

Typically, these agreements span three years and are renegotiated at the end of each 

term. 

Wishing you and your families a healthy and happy holiday season. 
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Renee Campion 
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